
Reference: FS224841433

Comment on a planning application

Application Details

Application: 20/1496/FUL

Address: Harrodian SchoolLonsdale RoadBarnesLondonSW13 9QN

Proposal: Erection of a two storey with basement level sports and cultural centre on the current tennis courts site and

associated hard and soft landscaping. Relocation of the tennis courts to the current sports pitch. 2 x one storey changing

rooms with shower and WC facilities to the east of the current car park. Proposed boundary treatments and hardstanding

for access from the car park.

Comments Made By

Name: Mr Graham Pulham

Address: 75 Suffolk Road Barnes London SW13 9NR

Comments

Type of comment:  Object to the proposal

Comment: My objection is based primarily on the serious problems that will arise if Belgrave Road is used as access to
the construction site. Suffolk road is already heavily congested three times a day, five days a week as parents drop of
their children for the school. Parking is often inconsiderate, blocking driveways and disregarding the double yellow lines.
Buses are frequently caught up in the mayhem. Add to this the prospect of lorries and other vehicles seeking access to
the proposed site and it would become a nightmare congestion-wise, noise-wise and pollution-wise, and that apart from
the considerable safety issues with the recreation field and children's playground. If the plan goes ahead, proposed use
outside school hours and for all sorts of reasons will dramatically add to all the problems residents of the Lonsdale Road
end of Suffolk Road already face; more traffic, more noise, more pollution and more inconsideration.


